





NEW WORKSHOP/STORE FOR
NATIONAL TRUST WARDEN

Residents who have walked in Petts Wood may
have seen that a start has been made on building a
much-needed workshop/store for the use of David
Clark, the Warden.

It is particularly pleasing that two local groups have
made major contributions to the cost of the
building. The Orpington and Chislehurst National
Trust Centre - the local fund-raising group of
National Trust members - is donating £10,000
towards the building costs, and the generous
donations made by Petts Wood Residents’
Association in 1997 and 1998 will be used for an
appropriate security system for the workshop/store.

David Calver

THE FALKLANDS TREE

Following the termination of the war in the
Falklands, it was decided to plant an oak on the
Commons in memory of those who died in action
there.

A stone was engraved and set in front of the tree.
The tree is now about 8 feet tall and looks healthy.

It is located near the path between School Road and
Church Row, at the Royal Parade end. Why not go
and see it?

Pat Howley

TRAFFIC CALMING

As you may be aware, the traffic calming scheme
for Watts Lane/Manor Park Road was passed by
the Council’s Environmental Services Committee
and is now published for any formal objections.
However, some people are not happy with the
decision and, at this late stage, they are organising
a Public Meeting to voice their objections to the
scheme. This is very surprising since they had
more than adequate opportunity to arrange such
meeting during the consultation period, and
furthermore there was ample opportunity during
that period for anybody to express their opinion,
either at the public exhibition of the scheme, or by
letter.

In their arguments against the scheme the objectors
seem to be more concerned with the interests of
commuting "through" traffic and are perhaps
unaware of the fact that in 1994 there were two
petitions (total circa 620 names) from parents

asking for action to be taken about safety along
these two roads. Conditions have certainly not
improved since then. The Council’s traffic calming
scheme is a direct response to that concern. What
also seems to have been overlooked is that in the
vicinity there are three schools and three residential
homes - hardly the right environment for cars and
vans to be travelling at hight speeds.

If all drivers used the road considerately and drove
at a reasonable speed they would only put another
minute or so on their journey and traffic calming
measures would not be needed.

If you consider the scheme will improve
conditions in the area please send a brief note to
the Council* indicating your support, and, if
possible go to the meeting at the Bulls Head
Hotel on Wednesday 14 October 1998 at 7.30pm
and let your views be known.

Ken Chapman

* Address your note of support to:

Mr Roger Perry, Transportation and
Planning, Bromley Civic Centre,
Stockwell Close, Bromley, Kent BR1 3UH

MILLENNIUM CELEBRATIONS
IN CHISLEHURST

Several organisations, including the Chislehurst
Society, have expressed a desire to work together
to co-ordinate some joint events, celebrations in
commemoration for the millennium in Chislehurst
with a view to involving and uniting the whole
community. An initial meeting was held on Friday
25 September 1998 and invitations had been sent to
all known local organisations, clubs and societies
plus representatives from the local business
community - over 140 letters in all.

Reports on the following themes were made as
follows:
Carnival/Fair by Mr J Durrant of The
Rotary Club of Chislehurst
by Mr R Gittings of The
Chislehurst & St Paul’s Cray
Commons Conservators
by Mr B Hurn of the
Chislehurst Society
by Mr R Hopper our former
Librarian
Churches Together by Mr
Churches
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Other reports covered schools liaison, (Mrs E
Alford - Head of Redhill School), also youth groups
and possible sources of funding.

Some weeks ago local organisations and customers
of J Sainsbury were invited to submit their
suggestions and the following were among those
being considered:

Carnival/Parade

Subject to appropriate permissions being granted,
this could take the form of a parade through
Chislehurst via the Common and High Street.
Participants would be encouraged to adopt a
particular theme, and suggestions have been:
Napoleonic (to reflect the association with
Chislehurst)

Each of the 20 centuries (eg. Roman/Tudor/

Victorian)

In addition to the various floats, local residents and
traders would be encouraged to dress up to enhance
the party atmosphere.

Fete

Following the parade, a fete could be held
involving both commercial and charity stalls, but
with particular emphasis on entertainment,
participatory activities and exhibits. If possible
facilities should provide for Chislehurst residents to
hold the equivalent of a street party on the site and
possibly on "It’s a Knockout" type of competition,
flower show, art and craft exhibition etc.

Concerts/Exhibitions

It should be possible to precede the carnival with a
series of concerts and exhibitions to recognise,
celebrate and enjoy our local artistic talent.
Activities should be encouraged to cover the whole
spectrum of music, drama and art, across a very
wide age range, to provide the opportunity for
everyone associated with Chislehurst to participate
or be entertained.

Memorials

It has been suggested that there should be a
permanent memorial for the Village, and perhaps if
an appropriate site can be found, a small
clock/tower could be erected. This may be a

project that has divided support and alternatively
more natural memorials in the form of trees could
be planted, or problem sites landscaped.

Another suggestion was to publish a book of
anecdotes on Chislehurst, collected from residents,
which might complement the existing historical and
photographic books available.

Religious Events

The basis of the millennium should not be
forgotten. = The local churches already have
advanced plans and the committee should work to
support these activities and ensure that projects do
not compete.

Contributions

The organisations involved in forming the
committee are particulary anxious that events
and projects reflect the wishes of the people of
Chislehurst as a whole, and invite anyone who
has any suggestions, or wishes to take an active
part in the planning of our celebrations, to
contact them via The Chislehurst Business
Centre, 1 Bromley Lane, Chislehurst, Kent BR7
6LH. Please address all correspondence to The
Chislehurst Millennium Committee.

John Durrant

During the meeting, which was attended by circa
30 people, Councillor Mrs J Wykes accepted an
invitation to become President of The Chislehurst
Millennium Committee, and Mr John Durrant was
elected Chairman. Many interesting suggestions
were made for activities and events, including those
under the headings above. Heritage Days will be
organised by the Chislehurst Society.

Now is the time for individuals and organisations to
make proposals for celebrations in Chislehurst and
importantly for members to make offers of possible
assistance to John Durrant and his Committee as

they begin to consider a pattern of events for the
Year 2000.

The Chislehurst Society will be participating in the
celebrations, which are of course to do with the
community as a whole. We wish John Durrant and
the organisers well and will keep members
informed of developments.

Bruce Hurn
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